From: Allyson Fea
Sent: Monday, December 16, 2024 7:12 PM

To: City Clerk <cityclerk@grand-rapids.mi.us>; O'Connor, Jon <joconnor@grand-rapids.mi.us>;
Ysasi, Milinda <mysasi@grand-rapids.mi.us>; Perdue, Kelsey <kperdue@grand-rapids.mi.us>; City
Manager <manager@grand-rapids.mi.us>; lknight@grcity.com; bgoei@grcity.com;
drobbins@grcity.com

Subject: NO TO CITY COMPTROLLER CUTS
Hello,

I am a resident, homeowner and business owner in Grand Rapids, and | was very disappointed to
hear about the proposed cuts to the city comptroller office. This seems to be a violation of the city
charter.

In no way do | support this, | feel there has been no transparency in this change, this should most
definitely be a ballet item that residents vote on. There should be more transparency about city
finances and the fact that | am just hearing about this now and also that it’s already being voted on
tomorrow.

I am requesting that this matter be either denied or tabled to be placed on the ballet to be voted on.



